190 6

authorized to cancel all liens against said property.

On motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman \( \sqrt{-1/9-17\sqrt{-1/9\sqrt{-1/9-17\sqrt{-1/9\sqrt{-1

Donald T. Wood, Chief of Police, addressed the Council 39-78-43 on the matter of the selection of a Lieutenant of Police in the Department of Police. He requested that a Departmental Promotional Examination be given on November 24th, 1945. On motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Monte, such resolution was unanimously passed and adopted directing that such departmental examination be given on November 24th, 1945.

On motion of Councilman Love, seconded by Councilman Monte, and unanimously passed and adopted, Warrants #9065 to 9133, were approved and ordered paid.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:40 P.M. to Tuesday, November 20th, 1945, at 8:00 o'clock P.M.

Read and approved January, 1946

Ray M. Overdick, Clerk.

## MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 20, 1945.

The meeting of the Council called for November 20, 1945, was adjourned by the Clerk to Wednesday, November 21, 1945, at 8:00 o'clock P.M., for the reason that a quorum was not present.

Read and approved American, 1946

Ray M. Overdick, Clerk.

## MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 21, 1945.

An adjourned regular meeting of the City Council was held on Wednesday, November 21, 1945, at 8 o'clock P.M.

Present: Councilmen von Rotz, Smith, Love and Monte.

Absent: Councilman Kientz.

Mayor von Rotz presiding.

The Mayor and the Council received the report of the Planning Commission in connection with the rezoning of the Rodger F. Sohner property on Ross Avenue. Upon motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Monte, and unanimously passing, a resolution was adopted fixing December 11th, 1945, as the

540

560

394

021

time and place for the public hearing on said report of the Planning Commission, and the Clerk of the Town of San Anselmo was authorized and directed to give the notice of such public hearing, as required by law.

A letter was received from Commander Albert H. Seimer, requesting that he be reinstated to the office of City Engineer of the Town of San Anselmo, as of January 1, 1946. The matter of this letter was taken under consideration by the Council.

A tentative map for Hillsdale Park Subdivision was presented by Mr. James Leach, one of the subdividers, for consideration by the Council. Upon motion of Councilman Love, seconded by Councilman Smith, a resolution was presented and unanimously adopted accepting and approving the tentative map of said Hillsdale Park Subdivision, as presented, upon the condition that upon the installation of water mains the Fire Chief of the Town of San Anselmo would be authorized to supervise such installation.

21-39-19-32-Mr. Mansfield Lewis addressed the Council with regard to the requirements of the Town of San Anselmo for new radio equipment. He discussed the problem at length and stated that he felt that it was now necessary to buy new equipment, and that he O3> felt the best purchase could be made at this time from the General Electric Company, with whom he had discussed the problem, and stated that all equipment necessary to be purchased at this time could be acquired for the sum of \$3,335.60. On motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Monte, a resolution was unanimously adopted authorizing the City Clerk to purchase said equip-2038 ment, and further authorizing the City Attorney to prepare a contract for the signature of the City Clerk on behalf of the Town of San Anselmo.

The matter of establishing a grade for street and curbs 045 on Cordone Drive and Marius Street, San Anselmo, was further discussed and the City Engineer was ordered and directed to establish such a grade.

Commander A. H. Stimer addressed the Countil with regard to a proposed street not shown upon Hillsdale Park Subdivision, previously considered by the Council. Commander Seimer was advised that the tentative map had already been approved.

016

0 4/9

> 038

840ر

Councilman Love, Chairman of the Street Department
Committee, addressed the Council concerning contemplated repair
of San Anselmo Avenue from Pine Street to the bridge opposite
San Rafael Avenue, and suggested that a letter be written to the
Marin Municipal Water District requesting that they place new
water mains in said street area before this work of repaving and
resurfacing should commence. He further suggested that the Water
District be cautioned in the future about resurfacing when making
excavations through the pavement, and that the poor workmanship
on the past excavations be called to the attention of said Water
District. The City Clerk was directed to write such a letter.

The Chief of Police, Donald T. Wood, as a member of a committee to discuss a taxi cab ordinance, spoke at length before the Council and made recommendations concerning a proposed taxi ordinance. The City Attorney and the Chief of Police were ordered to prepare a proposed ordinance for consideration by the City Council at its first regular meeting in December, 1945.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 P.M., to eight o'clock P.M., of November 27th,

Read and approved

Red M. Overdick, Clerk

450

## MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 27, 1945.

An adjourned regular meeting of the City Council was held on Tuesday, November 27, 1945, at 8 o'clock P.M.

Present: Councilmen von Rotz, Smith, Love and Monte.

Absent: Councilman Kientz.

Mayor von Rotz presiding.

Minutes of the previous meetings not already read and woo approved were dispensed with.

This being the time previously fixed for the consideration of the matter of the construction of a new swimming pool, the Mayor invited the numbers present in the Council Chambers to discuss the matter. There were about twenty-five citizens of San Anselmol present, and various people addressed the Council on the necessity and advisability of constructing and erecting a new swimming pool as a living war memorial.

Mrs. Jack Sward, of the Farent Teachers Associatio, Mrs. Beth Kaufman, Commander A. Seimer, and Mrs. Mary Gilkey, Harry Abraus and others, discussed the matter of the proposed